Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 8, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 9:32 AM by Bill Hallam.
1. Opening Words – Bill Hallam

Bill indicated that this was the CLA’s 127th Annual General Meeting
2. Welcome guests – Bill Hallam

Herb Scott – Mayor Athens Township

Roger Kelsey – Roger Kelsey Insurance


Joe Baptista – Mayor Leeds & the 1000 Islands


Liz Huff – Leeds & 1000 Islands Councillor

Adam Worth – Charleston Lake Provincial Park


Steve Page – Friends of Charleston Lake Provincial Park
3. Presidents Remarks – Bill Hallam

Bill indicated that we are very fortunate that Charleston Lake is the deepest lake in the Frontenac Shield, and blessed to have some of the tallest trees in the region.
We have 32 species at risk, and the Provincial Park has continued to grow having taken on the Ross Property and Leeder’s Creek Property.  Those properties along with the Old Baldy Property are now protected from development.

And we are fortunate to have the Charleston Lake Associations and its directors to represent us on so many fronts, with their work with the Shoal Markers and Water Quality Testing to name a few.

4. Messages from MP, MPP, Mayors
Herb Scott brought greetings from the Township of Athens and thanked the association for the work that we do. He indicated that the County would be completing recapping the dock at the County Park and that the parking area at the CCA ramp would be expanded.
Joe Baptista brought greetings from the Township of Leeds and the 1000 Islands

Joe recognized Don Ross and the Frontenac Arch Biosphere and the work they are doing in partnership with the Township.
He also spoke to the flooding issues we had in 2014 and the 100 year high water levels being seen on the St. Lawrence River. He indicated that the township was looking at shoreline development and Insurance Issues in the Flood Plain.
He also spoke about making it easier for smaller properties to be developed.
Matt Ferguson from Kelsey’s Insurance spoke to the audience about the discounts available to members of the Charleston Lake Association Group Plan.

5. Approval of 2016 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last year’s AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2016 CLA AGM. The motion was seconded by Ed Ristan. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2016 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results and no questions were asked.
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Bob Gibson. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
7. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Bill Hallam
Bill introduced all CLA directors who were present.
Bill introduced Katie Ross Info Centre Manager
8. CLA Directors reports
Dwayne Struthers
The loon raft on Buck Island was a success. The August survey will tell us what condition our loon population is in.

The Falcon are back and we have seen 2 or 3 chicks.

The nesting boxes for the Grey Rat Snakes were also a success.

Julia Woito 
Julia will be stepping down as a director of CLA. She was presented with some flowers by Katie Ross and Sydney Van Wyck. Bill also presented her with a wooden cutting board in the shape of Indian Head Rock which was made by Rocci Pagnello.
She thanked the directors for working with her and their commitment to the well- being of the lake.
Rocci Pagnello 
Rocci was thanked for his donation of the cutting board.
Wayne Ashford 
Wayne spoke about the CLEA Golf tournament which will be held on Aug. 12th. 
He thanked our sponsors from previous years and indicated that it was a major fund raiser for CLEA.

Wayne also spoke about activities that will take place in the Provincial Park.


CLEA Directors
Bill introduced the CLEA directors that were present, Roy Angelow, Daragh Mansworth, Mary Mansworth and Irene Ireland.
Mary was recognized for her recent Governor Generals volunteer award for her work with the Brockville YMCA.

Bill also introduced Rob Ross who has agreed to become a new director of CLEA.

Irene Ireland spoke about our success at introducing new members to the association. She indicated how difficult it is to know when people have sold and are moving from the lake and our welcome bag we have for new members.
9. Questions from the floor
Ed Ristan had a concern about the number of Lake Trout he believes are leaving the lake when the logs are pulled at the outlet to lower the water levels on the lake. He believes this to be a serious issue. He has suggested that the dam should be equipped with a grid system to prevent the loss of fish. It was agreed that we will discuss it at the next CLA meeting. Bill Hallam indicated he would speak to Murray Hall at the outlet and Dwayne indicated he would investigate if any fish are actually being lost through this process.
Dave Adams from Fosters Bay raised a concern about a neighbor who runs a “bubbler” constantly throughout the winter. The noise is an issue and the neighbor is now discussing putting bigger spot lights at the water to protect snow machine operators.
There is apparently no bylaw to prevent this. The association agreed to discuss what we might be able to do.
10. Guest Speaker – Mike Burrell will speak on Birds of Charleston Lake.

This presentation was very well received and had a lot of interaction and questions from those in attendance.
Dwayne Struthers presented Mike with Charleston Lake Association Golf Shirts for him and his wife.
11. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill
The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Last year Bill Hallam, Wayne Ashford and Robbie Gibson, and myself, were elected and will be completing the last year of their two year term. Julia Woito who is a director of CLA will be stepping down after this year. Jay Kyle who is currently a director on CLEA has agreed to stand for election as a director of CLA.
In addition to Jay, Dwayne Struthers, Rocci Pagnello and Pierre Menard have agreed to stand for re-election this year.

There were no other nominations from the floor? 
Wayne made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two year term as CLA directors and the motion was seconded by Bob Gibson. The motion is carried
12. Shoreline Challenge Program and Winners – Bill Hallam
Bill presented previous competitors with shoreline signs to be erected at their waterfronts. The 2017 winners of the Shoreline Competition were:
Cat A – Heiner & Eva Commang – Donaldson Bay
Cat B – Peter Cronkwright and Judith Setla – The Reach

13. Announcements

a. Regatta / BBQ – Aug 6th at Sand Bay
b. Golf Tournament – Aug 12th Cedar Valley
c. Canoe Raffle
On a motion by Bill Hallam which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA
